
Bowie Hockey Club Board of Directors Meeting

September 2008 Minutes

Present:  Darren Bruening, Mike Alfaro, Bill Schmidt, Phil Paquin, John Lockwood, Carl Oursler, Dave Brown, Randy Richardson 
Absent:  Joyce Lockwood, Bryan Field, Cathy Martin

Guests:   Todd Mercier, Chip Vernon, Carrie Robertson

Call to Order:  7:03 PM

Reading of August Minutes:  Unanimously approved by board vote

Board Member Reports:

1. Vice President of Travel: 
·  Discussed Jamboree results as related to Bowie teams



Mites –Patrick Division (12 league games)



Squirts – Lower Patrick Division (21 league games)



Peewee 1 – National (21 league games)



Peewee 2 – Lower Patrick Division (20 league games)



Bantam 1 – Upper Patrick (20 league games)



Bantam 2 – Lower Patrick (18 league games)



U16 1 – National (20 league games)



U16 2 – Lower Patrick (16 league games)



U 18 – Lower Patrick (16 league games)

· Stress the need for everyone to display the highest level of sportsmanship at


all times

2. Vice President of Recreation and Instruction 
· 85 players currently registered
30 Mite/Atoms

10 Squirts

21 Peewee

23 Bantam

12 Midget Lite
· September 7th was the first rec. practice. 
· Rec. practice schedule is up on the club web site
3. Vice President of Finance 

· Distributed July and August finance reports
4. Secretary -   

· Upcoming travel managers meeting. Managers will be notified via email as to when and where.
· Requested Head Coach provide names and email addresses for rec. coaches
5. Treasurer/Director of Membership -   

· Following up on outstanding membership dues since September 1st deadline 
· In process of gathering documents for managers handbooks
6. Director of Sponsorships 

· Bowie Hockey Club Annual Golf Tournament will be held on October 3, 2008 at Bowie Golf Course. 9:00 AM shotgun start. Looking for volunteers to assist.

7. Director of Special Events – 

· Discussed the annual BHC open house 

8. Head Coach – 

· Discussed the Aston Tournament
· Will be scheduling a coaches meeting in the near future. Will contact coaches as to date and location

· Has observed several team practices. Pleased with what has been seen so far

· A reminder to all coaches that no body is to go on the ice until the zam doors close 

9. Scheduler – 

· Practice schedule is out through November. See web site 
10. Equipment Manager – 

· Jerseys
a). Will be ready approximately 3rd week of September

b). Second order will take approximately 6 to 8 weeks 

· Have ordered 200 game pucks. Practice pucks have been distributed

· Discussed possible jersey logo change for 2010 season

· Discussed warm ups

11. Webmaster – 

· Team statistics are up on the web site. Statistics page will be team password protected
12. President – 

· Special thanks to Vice President Alfaro for his management of the Bantam Jamboree. I received many comments on how smoothly things were run. 

· Discussed the possibility of up to 7 U18 players from NOVA coming over to Bowie Hockey Club for the season. 

· Discussed the Bowie Hockey Club open house and the board’s commitment to this annual event. Urged all board members, coaches and team managers to promote and participate the open house.

Old Business

· No old business

New Business 

· U16 #2 Head Coach Chip Vernon introduced embroidery/screen-printing vendor Stitch-by-Stitch. Representatives introduced their products and services.

Meeting Adjourned: 9:45 PM

Executive Session

Note:  The next Bowie Hockey Club Board of Directors meeting will be held on October 9, 2008 at 7:00 PM in the meeting room at the Bowie Ice Arena. Agenda Items should be sent by October 6th to John Lockwood at stflorian1@comcast.net

